## I-214 Cathy A. Johnson

Comment Letter I-214

From: Jeff Johnson [mailto:jandcjohnson@cox.net]
Sent: Friday, August 11, 2017 6:16 PM
To: Smith, Ashley
Subject: Newland Sierra Support Letter

Ashley Smith Project Manager Planning & Development Services (PDS) **Project Processing Counter** 5510 Overland Avenue, Suite 110 San Diego, California 92123

Re: NEWLAND SIERRA, LOG NO. PDS2015-ER-15-08-001; SCH NO. 2015021036. PROJECT NUMBERS: PDS2015- $\mathsf{GPA-15-001}, \mathsf{PDS2015-SP-15-001}, \mathsf{PDS2015-REZ-15-001}, \mathsf{PDS2015-TM-5597}, \mathsf{PDSXXXX-HLP-XXX}$ 

## Dear Miss Smith:

San Diego County needs housing and that is especially true in North County San Diego. We are most susceptible to our workers leaving with their hard earned money to live in the Temecula Area. Our workforce is forced to spend long hours on the road away from their families and extracurricular activities because we don't have the housing supply we need in San Diego. San Diego County needs to stop talking about the shortage and make it easier to build houses here. Newland Sierra should be applauded for planning a well thought out community right where we need houses the

most. This project has my support; I think it's lovely and exactly what we need.

Sincerely, Cathy A. Johnson 129 Brava Place

Escondido 92026

I-214-1

INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK